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AT A MEETING OF FAVERSHAM TOWN COUNCIL PLANNING 

COMMITEE held in the Guildhall, on Monday 9th December 2024 

 

Present:  The Mayor Cllr Josh Rowlands, Cllrs A Eyre, C Gibson, T 

Martin, R Newman and J Saunders  

 

In attendance:  Adrienne Begent (Deputy Town Clerk)  

  

198. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs L Coniam, R Crayford, B 

Jones and H Perkin 

 

199. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Declarations of interest are listed on the Planning Schedule.   

 

200. MINUTES 

It was proposed by Cllr J Saunders seconded by Cllr T Martin and on being 

put to the meeting it was RESOLVED to approve the Minutes of the 

Meeting of Faversham Town Council Planning Committee held on 11th 

November 2024. 

 

201.  PLANNING SCHEDULE 

The Planning Schedule dated 11th November 2024 was noted.  

 

202.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

It was: RESOLVED that recommendations be sent to Kent County 

Council (KCC) and Swale Borough Council (SBC) as set out Planning 

Schedule 9th December 2024. 

 

203. REMOVAL OF DISABLED PERSONS PARKING BAY 

The meeting received the request from Swale Borough Council to remove 

a Disabled Persons Parking Bay from the vicinity of 30 Stone Street and 60 

Stone Street (Warren House). It was proposed by Cllr J Saunders, 

seconded by Cllr C Gibson and on being put to the meeting it was 

RESOLVED to support the proposal.  

 

204. INSTALLATION OF DISABLED PARKING BAY 

The meeting received the request from Swale Borough Council to install a 

Disabled Persons Barking Pay at 55 Macknade Avenue. It was proposed 
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by Cllr T Martin, seconded by Cllr C Gibson and on being put to the meeting 

it was RESOLVED to support the proposal.   

 

205. STANDARD TEXT FOR LBC and FULL APPLICATIONS IN 

CONSERVATION AREA 

It was proposed by Cllr T Martin seconded by Cllr C Gibson and on being 

put to the meeting it was RESOLVED that the text “Subject to the 

Conservation Officer being content with the proposal” should be 

included in all representations when the Planning Committee takes the 

stance Support or Neutral. 

 

 

The Meeting ended at 18.30 


